

President
Matthew D. Fourcroy

Vice President Charles L. Cesena

Directors

Troy C. Gatchell Marshall E. Ochylski Christine M. Womack

General Manager Ron Munds

District Accountant Robert Stilts, CPA

Unit Chief Eddy Moore

Battalion Chief Paul Provence

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 6064 Los Osos, CA 93412

Offices:

2122 9th Street, Suite 110 Los Osos, CA 93402

Phone: 805/528-9370 **FAX:** 805/528-9377

www.losososcsd.org

Date: August 4, 2022

To: LOCSD Board of Directors

From: Ron Munds, General Manager

Subject: Agenda Item 9E – 08/04/2022 Board Meeting

July General Manager's Report

- Los Osos Water Resiliency Effort Update. Staff has been working with Rob Miller, District Engineer, on a preliminary design for a pipeline intertie to the Chorro Valley area. This document represents a significant work effort and is almost complete. On a separate track, staff has been working with the County, State Water Sub-contractors including the City of Morro Bay to discuss water issues and options for additional water supply for the community. Staff will be bringing a report forward either in September or October to review the information and discuss the next steps for the project.
- Save Cuesta Inlet Initiative. There is a much-publicized effort to acquire the Cuesta Inlet property which recently came on the market. The District's involvement in the overall effort has been mentioned in some of the information released by the group. Staff will be monitoring the effort and will probably invite the group to talk at our next Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee meeting on August 16th. More information will be provided to the Board in the future.
- Morro Bay Chamber Governmental Affairs Committee (MBGAC) Presentation. I was invited to talk at the July 6th MBGAC meeting. They were very interested in developing a closer relationship with the Los Osos community and the District in particular. I provided information on what the District does and some of the issues we have in common. Overall, the information I provided was well received and I look forward to future discussions with the group.
- **Drought Reminder.** We want to remind the community it is still important to pay close attention to your water use, limit your outdoor irrigation and always check for leaks around your home and yard. If you need assistance, please call the office at 805-528-9370.